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CAMBUSLANG COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting of Tuesday 17th February 2015
Venue: Cambuslang St Andrews Church Hall
Present

H B Allan    Secretary and Acting Chairman
In Attendance

D Thomson  Vice Chairman


Cllr R Tullett
J Bachtler     Treasurer



Sgt P Bucknall (Police Scotland)

H Allison





Sgt D Clark (Police Scotland)

R Allison





E Cais (Friends of Cambuslang Park)

M Gurling




E A Allan (Minute Secretary)



D MacDonald






Welcome

The Acting Chairman welcomed Members, Elected Representatives, Representatives of Police Scotland, and others attending to the Meeting.

Apologies

J Taylor, I Frame, S Smith, B Hartel, T Stringfellow, Cllr W Brogan, Cllr P Clearie, Cllr R Clearie, Cllr C Deanie, Cllr C McColl, T Greatrex, MP, J Kelly, MSP, K Smith (“Reformer”)

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the Meeting of 18th November were read.
Corrections

The Minute Secretary said there had been an error in the paragraph showing the date of the next meeting, in which a reference to the festive season had been left in.
Matters Arising

Burn Place - Cllr Tullett said Environmental Health are presently dealing with the problems there.
Former Hoover Site – Cllr Tullett said it currently looks as if the proposed Sainsbury development is not going to progress.  He thinks the housing development is still likely to go ahead.  Mr MacDonald said it should still be a simple matter to make a Park and Ride facility.  Cllr Tullett said the Park and Ride proposal was all part of the original planning application.  Mr Bachtler asked, with relation to Bridge Street, if there could not be some sort of interim low-cost solution to improve the appearance of this area.  It is a gateway into Cambuslang.
100th Anniversary of World War 1 – Mr Thomson said there are two VC winners who have connections to Cambuslang - Hugh McIver and John B Hamilton.  Although born elsewhere, their families moved to Cambuslang when these men were children.  There is the paving stone project which is being carried out in relation to VC winners.  As far as he knows, the areas in which these two men were born have not done anything to honour them with relation to this project.  He would like to see if this could be done in Cambuslang for them, possibly with paving stones being placed outside Cambuslang Gate and information on these men being displayed inside. 
Mark Henderson – Two meetings have been held with Rev Milton, Minister of Cambuslang Parish Church, one before Christmas and one after.  Mr Thomson has contacted Rev Scott Brown, CBE, Retired Chaplain to the Royal Navy.  The possibility of having Mark Henderson's name added to the War Memorial in the Church is going before the Kirk Session in March.
The Minutes were approved by Mr MacDonald and seconded by Mrs Allison.
Police Report
See Appendix 1.
Questions to Police Representatives

The Acting Chairman thanked the Police representatives for their report and opened the Meeting to questions.

Mrs Allison raised the issue of vandalism in the underpass, which is an ongoing problem.  She said this is being used again as a drinking den at any time from 10 am right through until midnight.  Sgt Clark said there had been issues there at Christmas, and the current situation would be monitored.

Mr Bachtler asked if the problems at the John Fairweather were due to people being drunk and disorderly.  Sgt Clark said that the drink prices there are comparatively cheap in comparison to some other premises, but overall it is well managed.  There is CCTV but some people will try a new place to see what they can get away with.  The weekend in which the trouble occurred was the weekend of the Old Firm football match.  He said overall it is a nice environment in the premises and the owners want to keep it that way.

There being no further questions to the Police representatives, the Acting Chairman thanked them for their attendance and the Police representatives left the Meeting.
Chairman’s Correspondence
There was no Chairman’s Correspondence.
Secretary’s Report
The Secretary said a letter has been received from Mr Edgar of Summerfest looking for a donation of £100 from the Morriston Park Fund.  This was deferred for the Chairman's return.
With regard to the Local Development Plan, supplementary documentation has been received.

Treasurer’s Report

November balance

£2,022.37
Balance today

            £1,801.56
The balance remaining in the Morriston Park Fund is £144.34.

There is a mandate to be signed by new office bearers to verify Mr Frame's removal as Treasurer.
Bike Project

Mr Bachtler provided copies of a report providing details of recent progress.  This was circulated to members by the Minute Secretary

 The Acting Chairman thanked Mr Bachtler for the comprehensive update and for the amount of work which all involved with this project are putting in to taking matters forward.
Community Council Annual Forum

South Lanarkshire Council have advised that this will be held on 10th March 2015.  Each Community Council is invited to send three office bearers.  It is intended that Mr Taylor, Chairman, Mr Thomson, Vice Chairman and Mr Bachtler, Treasurer, will attend.

Any Other Business

Westburn Nursery Food Co-op - Mr Thomson said this has recently opened.  He had been at the Nursery on the day this opened.  Cllr Tullett said the price of food is an important point and this does give people that extra outlet if they want cheaper fruit and vegetables.  This operates in Westburn Nursery on Thursdays between 11.00 am and 1.00 pm.
Decant for West Coats Primary - Cllr Tullett said the pupils have been decanted to the old Cairns Primary.  This is a big operation.  Nine buses are involved in moving the children.

Traffic Lights - South Lanarkshire Council are putting in traffic lights at the junction at East Kilbride Road, Western Road and Langlea Road.

NHS Out of Hours Consultation - Mrs Allison raised this issue.  Cllr Tullett said NHS Lanarkshire have proposed to have two  out of hours sites covering the whole of Lanarkshire, one in Hamilton and one in Airdrie.  It is proposed that residents of Cambuslang and Rutherglen should attend the centre in Hamilton instead of the centre at the New Victoria as is presently the case.  This is due to the change from NHS Glasgow and Clyde to NHS Lanarkshire.  Mr Bachtler asked if there would be any possibility of flexibility for those close to the border with Glasgow to continue using the New Victoria.  Cllr Tullett said the consultation process is still ongoing.

Community Council  - Mr Bachtler said he has now been on the Community Council for two years.  When he first started, the room was full and it was difficult to find a seat.  He is concerned there is a danger the Community Council will fade away and it will only be a handful of stalwarts who continue to attend.  He wonders if there is more that could be done to attract new members.  He went to an open day held by Halfway Community Council where the hall was full.  He wondered if there is some sort of way of involving disaffected young people.  Cllr Tullett said there are a lot of people involved in Parent Councils in schools, and it might be possible to get some of them involved.  Mr Bachtler suggested that half an hour should be given over at the next Meeting to discuss possible ways of moving the Community Council forward.

Mr Thomson asked what the current position was about the website.  Mr Bachtler said there were some minor issues which were still being finalised, and he wants to ensure everything is in order before it is officially launched.

Mr Cais advised the Meeting that a new food bank located in the Baptist Church has recently opened.

Closure of Meeting

There being no other business, the Acting Chairman closed the Meeting, thanking all present for their attendance, and reminding Members that the next Meeting will be held on Tuesday 17th March 2015 in St Andrews Church Hall, Main Street, Cambuslang at 7.30 pm.
APPENDIX ONE

Police Report Given to Cambuslang Community Council on 17th February 2015
Sgt Bucknall and Sgt Clark introduced themselves to the Meeting. They are both fairly new to the area and this is the first time they have attended Cambuslang Community Council.

With reference to crimes, there is not too much of an issue at the moment.  There have been some assaults which have been detected.

There have been some issues in relation to the new John Fairweather public houses in Main Street, but overall it seems to be well managed.  There is security at the door and the company operate a zero tolerance with regard to disorder and are quick to bar people.
There is still an issue in relation to housebreaking within the Cambuslang area.  Houses are being targeted for vehicles.  This is an ongoing issue throughout the whole of Police Scotland.  The houses which are targeted tend to have high value cars in the drive.  If keys are left near the door, it is possible for these to be accessed through the letterbox.  There is also an issue with doors being left open which can result in "sneak in" thefts.  Again, some of these have targeted high value vehicles.

At Christmas time, there was a high level of persons released from prison.  Community police and plain clothes officers are aware of this and monitor the situation.
